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American Power Dispatchers Association

Spring Upper Midwest Area Meeting

May 29 thru June 1, 2008

Alliant Energy

Madison, Wisconsin
President Russ Mountjoy called the Upper Midwest Area business meeting to order at 10:24.

Roll Call of UMW Officers

Present were:


President

Russ Mountjoy
MRO 


Vice President
Bobby Adam

ConAgra Foods


Secretary                    Rudy Spack

MHEB


Trustee

Jane Cocker 

RPU

Standing Roll Call of Members


Dave Acton

Alliant Energy

Will Behnke

Alliant Energy

Jason Burki

Alliant Energy

Jim Knudtson
Alliant Energy

Robert Pangburn
Alliant Energy

Todd Stappert
Alliant Energy

Mike Vance

Alliant Energy


Steve Kleinschmidt
ATC



Dean Shirley

GRE


Michele Wynne
Grid Services, APDA Southwest (SW) Area Vice President 

Rollie Hill

Lighthouse Energy Trading


Garry Garfoot
MGE


Scott Brooks

MHEB


Dean Goodmanson
MHEB


Glen Mathews
MHEM


Joel Woita

MEAN


John Jenkins

MISO


Roger Carey

MISO


Chris Bellefy

MP


Elmer Engman
MP


Daniel Hobbs

MP


Len Wilcox

MP


Scott Bos

MPW


Paul Anderson
MPW


Ryan Streck

MPW


Roger Vanderpool
Rainbow Energy Marketing

Dave Patek

WAPA




Don Splinter

WE Energies 


Mark Michiel

WPSC

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Rudy Spack read the minutes of the Fall 2007 UMW meeting, hosted by 

Midwest ISO in Indianapolis, Indiana.

Joel Woita (MEAN) made a motion to accept the Fall 2007 UMW meeting minutes as read and corrected. John Jenkins (MISO) seconded the motion.

Motion Carried.

Correspondence
Russ Mountjoy received a letter from Tyler Lee thanking the UMW Area APDA for the scholarship he received.

Treasurer’s Report

President Russ Mountjoy read the Treasurers report.


Deposits - $2,395.00


Expenses - $188.00


General fund balance - $25,429.63



Roger Vanderpool (Rainbow Energy) made a motion to accept Treasures Report as read. Glen Mathews (MHEM) seconded the motion.

Motion Carried.

Area Trustee Report

Trustee Jane Cocker noted the National had not met; a joint meeting will be scheduled with Southeast Area fall meeting. 

Trustee Jane Cocker read Karen Mims National Treasures report dated May 20, 2008.


Jesse (Red) Paschall Promotional Fund  

$8,774.48

Nick Nicholson National Scholarship Fund
$75,765.81

Cash






$34,855.37





Total Fund Balance

$119,395.66

DETC Committee Report

DETC Committee has not met as of last meeting.

2008 UMW Area Scholarship winning recipients are:

· Matt Stubblefield, son of Christine Stanley (MEAN)

· Jordan Brorby, son of Jody Brorby (MDU)

· Wes Kotila, son of Tom Kotila (GRE)

· Tyler Lee, son of Joel Lee (NPPD)

Each receives a scholarship for $750.00
Unfinished Business

President Russ Mountjoy noted that new name badges, for the past 2 years, were sent out last fall.

President Russ Mountjoy commented that Richard Smith (OPPD retired) is still managing the UMW Area website; it was not turned over to Randy Bohnet (OPPD) as of this time.
New Business

Midwest ISO Trainers Conference was looking for representation from the APDA on June 25.  President Russ Mountjoy was going to contact Greg Lauinger (SMP).
President Russ Mountjoy asked the floor if there were any other nominations for the slate of Officer Positions. 

Elections were held; Trustee Jane Cocker presented the slate of officers:

President

Bobby Adam

ConAgra Foods

Vice President
Rudy Spack

MHEB 


Secretary  

Scott Bos

MPW


Treasurer

Todd Gosnell

OPPD


Trustee

Russ Mountjoy
MRO

Roger Vanderpool (Rainbow Energy Marketing) made a motion to accept the slate of UMW Area Officers. Rollie Hill (Lighthouse Energy Trading) seconded the motion.
Motion carried.

Retirement

Dave Thorsen (GRE) retiring June 2008

Steve Olson (MP)

Report of Accidents, Sickness or Death
Wally West, retired in the 80’s from the USBR (now known as WAPA) passed away.
Gene Tester (OTP) passed away.
Cliff Haukebo (OTP retired) passed away.
Gordy Rasmusson (OTP), held a Outstanding Dispatcher Award, passed away.

Joe Sampson step-son of Stan Johnson (OTP) passed away.
Next Meeting

Next Meeting:

Hosted by Great River Energy

Cragun’s Resort in Brainerd, MN

September 11th to 14th, 2008        

Future Meetings:

Spring 2009
Bismarck State College in Bismarck, ND

Fall 2009
open

Spring 2010
Manitoba Hydro in Winnipeg, MB

We are looking for future meeting hosts for the Fall 2009 and after Spring 2010 
SW Area Vice President Michele Wynne invited the UMW Area members to attend the SW, NW Area’s Fall 2008 Meeting to be held on Oct 6 thru 10 in Las Vegas, NV.

Good for the Association

President Russ Mountjoy thanked Jane Cocker and asked for a round of applause for all her time and effort she has dedicated to the APDA.  Jane has held numerous positions as an UMW Area officer for the past 10 years.

President Russ Mountjoy thanked and asked for a round of applause for Alliant Energy and their Co-sponsors and presenters:

· Rainbow Energy Marketing Corporation
· Telsa Forecasting Solutions
· Lighthouse Energy Trading Company

· ATC, American Transmission Company

· ITC Michigan
· SOS International

· OATI, Open Access Technology International
· Bismarck State College

· Structure Group

· CIPCO, Central Iowa Power Corporation
· PCI

· OTS, Operations Training Solution

Adjourn

Dave Acton (Alliant Energy) made motion to adjourn the meeting. Mike Vance (Alliant Energy) seconded the motion.

Motion Carried,

Meeting adjourned at 11:08

Respectfully submitted, 
Rudy Spack

UMW Area Secretary 

